
Camra Bolton Branch and its Pubs as seen by the 

²ƘŀǘΩǎ 5ƻƛƴƎ Contributors and GBGΩs 1975 to 1984 

In 1975 the Bolton Branch area as we know it today was still part of North Manchester Branch. In 

November мфтр ǘƘŜȅ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎŜŘ ²ƘŀǘΩǎ 5ƻƛƴƎ ς The Newsletter of the North Manchester Branch of 

CAMRA. By Vol 2 (April 1977) it had become The Manchester Beer DrinkerΩs Newsletter, Bolton 

Branch had by now, in November 1976 been formed. In March 1978 it was renamed again as The 

Manchester Beer DrinkerΩs Monthly Magazine. It was to be Xmas 1985 before Bolton Branch 

introduced the 1st edition of Bolton Beer Break, the branches own magazine. The following pages 

record those articles related to Bolton Branch that appeared in the copies of WhatΩs Doing that I 

have between 1975 and 1984. Also listed are the annual Good Beer Guide (GBG) entries, plus a few 

other events that members of the day would have been involved in together with members from the 

other Greater Manchester branches.     

My thanks go to all the contributors and especially the editor, the late Neil Richardson, with whom I 

spent more than a few lunch hours having a couple of pints in Swinton or Farnworth when either 

delivering copy for inclusion or collecting the printed copies for collating and distribution to the 

pubs. 

Direct quotes from WhatΩs Doing are in Italics, except that I have dropped Bolton from any address 

in Bolton. Any articles with photos from NeilΩs archives I have scanned, as are pub guides where this 

was practical. Please bear in mind that in the era covered everyone was rather more broadminded 

and tolerant than the politically correct society that we have become today!  

If you have further or missing information or you think my memory is somewhat less accurate than 

yours then please email pubs@boltoncamra.org.uk  

²ƘŀǘΩǎ 5ƻƛƴƎ  November 1975  (The first one) 

Bolton Branch was not yet formed, the area was covered by North Manchester branch, who it is 

noted had included the following additional Bolton pubs for inclusion in the 1976 GBG (£1.40) 

Ainsworth Arms, Halliwell Road, Tetley Walker 

{ǘŀƎΩǎ IŜŀŘΣ 5ŜŀƴŜΣ .ǳǊǘƻƴǿƻƻŘ 

Toll Bar, Horwich, Thwaites 

Gipsys Tent, Tetley Walker, (spelt correctly as still visible on the end of the building as DȅǇǎȅΩǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

guide) 

Queen Anne, Little Lever, Thwaites 

!ŘŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƴƻǘ ƛƴ ²ƘŀǘΩǎ 5ƻƛƴƎ - Included in both ǘƘŜ мфтр όϻлΦтрύ ŀƴŘ мфтс D.DΩǎ ǿŜǊŜ 

Alma, Bradshawgate, Greenall Whitley 

Sweet Green Tavern, Pool St, Tetley Walker 

mailto:pubs@boltoncamra.org.uk


White Lion, Deansgate, Wilsons 

York Hotel, Newport St, Burtonwood 

Market, Farnworth Tetley Walker 

Saddle, Farnworth, Tetley Walker 

Lord Nelson Stoneclough 

The first Greater Manchester Beer Guide (the Orange and Black one with selected pubs) was still 

being surveyed, and it was noted that information is still required for Bolton, Westhoughton, Little 

Lever, Farnworth, Horwich and Turton amongst several others.  

December 1975 to September 1976 (No copies available) 

October 1976 

North Manchester branch had held its Branch meeting at the Lord Nelson in Ringley, but were 

considering a move elsewhere after a change in the original licensees. In a full page article they were 

most upset by the installation, as a condition of the new tenancy, that a jukebox had been installed. 

Ψ²Ƙŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ōŜ ŜȄŎǳǎŜŘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǎǘǊƻǎƛǘȅ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǇǇŜŀǊǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƴǳƎ ŀƴŘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƳŀƪŜǎ ƛǘǎ 

presence felt everywhere through external loudspeakers ς quite the most gaudy and ugly juke box to 

be found. I should think, anywhere an eyesore, which litŜǊŀƭƭȅ ŘŜǎǘǊƻȅǎ ǘƘŜ ǇǳōΩǎ ŦƻǊƳŜǊ ŀǘƳƻǎǇƘŜǊŜΦ 

LǘΩǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀǎ ƛƴŎƻƴƎǊǳƻǳǎ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ vǳŜŜƴ ŀǊǊƛǾƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ {ǘŀǘŜ hǇŜƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ tŀǊƭƛŀƳŜƴǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ back of a 

Kawasaki  1200.Ω  

(No doubt the said jukebox would now be worth a fortune to a collector!) 

Also included was a list of pubs selling Tetley or Walkers handpumped beer 

Farnworth ς Market, Saddle and Clock Face (all Tetley) 

Bolton ς Sweet Green TaveǊƴΣ ό¢ŜǘƭŜȅύ !ƛƴǎǿƻǊǘƘ !ǊƳǎΣ DȅǇǎȅΩǎ ¢ŜƴǘΣ /ƭƛŦǘƻƴ !ǊƳǎΣ IƻǿŎǊƻŦǘΣ {ǇǊŜŀŘ 

Eagle,  

Westhoughton ς Three Crowns and Cross Guns with Duke of Wellington in Chew Moor (listed as 

Bolton) 

For the 1977 GBG it was noted the following pubs had been suggested as extras (additional to main 

entries) 

Bolton - Falcon, Bowling Green, Spread Eagle and Howcroft 

Westhoughton ς Duke of Wellington 

In reality only the Duke of Wellington did make it and that was listed in Bolton rather than 

Westhoughton.  The pubs that were included were  

Bolton ς !ƛƴǎǿƻǊǘƘΣ !ƭƳŀΣ 5ǳƪŜ ƻŦ ²ŜƭƭƛƴƎǘƻƴΣ DƛǇǎȅΩǎ ¢ŜƴǘΣ {ǇƻǊǘǎƳŀƴǎ !ǊƳǎΣ {ǿŜŜǘ DǊŜŜƴ ¢ŀǾŜǊƴ 

and York 



Farnworth ς Market and Saddle 

Horwich ς Toll Bar 

Westhoughton ς Grey Mare and White Lion  

The North Manchester branch meeting was held at the Three Crowns in Little Lever on November 

17th. Strangely perhaps there was no mention of the meeting to test support for the formation of 

.ƻƭǘƻƴ .ǊŀƴŎƘ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŀǳƎǳǊŀƭ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ DƛǇǎȅΩǎ ¢Ŝƴǘ ƛƴ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊΦ 

Volume 2 issues 1-3 not available (November 1976 ς January 1977) 

Volume 2 issue 4 (February 1977) 

No mention of anything in Bolton 

Volume 2 Issue 5 (March 1977) 

An article noted that Maurice Fitzgerald had been a guest speaker at the last Bolton Branch Meeting 

where he had been asked what he thought of the transformation of his local, the Three Arrows. (I 

think this is the one now in a cul-de-sac next to the M60 Junction at the bottom of IŜŀǘƻƴ tŀǊƪύΦ ΨL 

think we made a mess of The Three ArrowsΩ ŀƴŘ Ψ¢ƘŜ ¢ƘǊŜŜ !ǊǊƻǿǎΣ L ǘƘƛƴƪΣ Ƙŀǎ ƎƻƴŜ ǿǊƻƴƎΩ ¢Ƙƛǎ 

was followed by the comment ς Let us hope the brewery will learn from this mistake and treat future 

conversions with more sensitivity towards the character of the pub. ό¢ƘŜȅ ŘƛŘƴΩǘΦύ 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ bƻǊǘƘ aŀƴŎƘŜǎǘŜǊ .ǊŀƴŎƘΩǎ !Da ŜŘƛǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ /ƘŀƛǊƳŀƴΩs report it was noted 

In November we were pleased to see the formation of the Bolton branch which took from us the 

responsibility for Bolton, Farnworth, Kearsley and points north. The branch is now firmly established. 

Les Kilsby, formerly our events organiser became its secretary and was replaced by Robin Bence, who 

has proved a most welcome member of the committee. 

An article written by the Area Organiser Richard Greenhalgh (from Lancaster branch) included the 

comment - (Dave Easton was regional organiser at the time.) 

Indeed the areas now covered by the Rochdale, Oldham and Bury branch as well as the new Bolton 

branch were once looked after with difficulty by North Manchester itself. 

The same article noted that 9,000 of the 10,000 print run of the first Greater Manchester pub guide 

(mentioned above) had been sold. The cost was quoted as £14.00 but should have been £1,400, it 

sold for 45p a copy. The Bolton pubs included in the Guide were very similar to the GBG 

Astley Bridge ς Ainsworth Arms and Craven Heifer 

Bolton ς !ƭƳŀΣ DȅǇǎȅΩǎ ¢ŜƴǘΣ IƻǿŎǊƻŦǘΣ {ǘŀƎǎ IŜŀŘ όWǳƴŎǘƛƻƴ wƻŀŘύΣ {ǿŜŜǘ DǊeen Tavern, White Lion 

and York 

Farnworth ς Market and Saddle 

Horwich ς Toll Bar 



Kearsley - Lord Nelson 

There was then a two page article on the new Bolton Branch see below (copied using scan, 

something unheard of in 1977, of course) 



 




